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From: William P Morris <bill.morris37@frontier.com>

Sent: Thursday, October 13, 2022 2:10 PM

To: boardcleark@slocleanair.org

Cc: toni.morris toni.morris; Harris Ed

Subject: [EXT]State Parks should continue to mitigate dune dust.

ATTENTION: This email originated from outside the County's network. Use caution when opening attachments or links. 

State parks has not done enough mitigation & should continue: 

 This entire process exists for one fundamental reason:  Particulate matter from the 
dunes remains a critical public health issue.  More and more studies, such as the one 
attached here, demonstrate how detrimental exposure is to the human body. 

 

 Therefore, any change that reduces the compliance target from  a 50 percent 
reduction to a 40.7 percent reduction should be rejected out of hand.  

 

 The proposed work plan includes 59 acres of dust mitigation in the WSP/CLT (plover) 
nesting enclosure. This, too, must be rejected. State Parks has already taken credit for 
the nesting area closure. Furthermore, it is all but certain that the proposal will not be 
approved since the area is an Environmentally Sensitive Habitat Area. 

Let’s keep working on this! 
 
Bill Morris 
541-977-8498 
1985 Northwood Rd, Nipomo CA 93444 
 

 


